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Re: Drainage 23357 Fyfe Road

- It has come to the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure’s (MoTT) attention that an
unauthorized connection has been madeto a Ministry culvert located on Fyfe Road. It appears that
yourselves, a previous or adjacent land owner has connected an underground piping system from
the Ministry culvert to contain and channelize water through Strata Lot 1, District Lot 4227,
Cariboo District to an adjacent property and culvert.

Based on a site visit in Fall 2014 it is apparent the natural drainage channel on the lakeside of F yle
Road has been substantially altered as properties developed overtime. Please be advised that the
Ministry has no record of authorizing the connection to our road culvert which was placed in line
with the natural drainage channel at the time of road construction. Further, MoTI accepts no
responsibility or liability for these unauthorized works.

. Please also be advised that as the current owner of the structure, as it is connected, buried and
travels through your property, you are responsible to ensure the ongoing maintenance of the
structure to ensure there are no negative impacts to Ministry infrastructure or adjacent properties.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at 25 0-565-4411.

Karen Andrews
Area Manager West
Office 250-565-4411
Cell 250-961-9699
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